
DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Monday 2 July 
Principal Awards Day 
Tuesday 3 July 
NAIDOC Day 
Central Coast Dance Festival 
Thursday 5 July  
Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea 
Friday 6 July 
Last day of Term 2 
Tuesday 24 July 
Students resume for Term 3 
 

PRINCIPAL’S UPDATE 
Hello to all, 
 

Central Coast Dance Festival 
Best of luck to our wonderful dance group who will be performing at 
Laycock Street Theatre this week as part of the Central Coast Dance 
Festival. Many thanks to Ms Carly Dufficy who has spent many hours 
with the girls ensuring our performance is spectacular, Mrs Paula 
Mehrtens for her outstanding skills when making and fitting the outfits 
and to all parents who have supported their children in transporting to 
and from rehearsals. 
 

Student Reports 
Student semester reports will be distributed this week. I congratulate 
all students on the efforts they have put in. Special mention must go 
to our Kindergarten students who have worked extra hard and have 
made terrific gains in all learning areas.  
 
One area of the report that can sometimes cause confusion is the use 
of the A-E scale:   
 
It is important to remember that the achievement grades are used 
state-wide. Your child’s work is being assessed against all the other 
children in NSW in the same grade. ‘C’ is the midpoint – this means 
children are working at the expected levels for his/her grade. 
 
These reports represent the work of two terms. A student may receive 
a Sound [C] for a subject and then receive the same grade at the end 
of the year. That’s OK! It means they have developed their 
understandings by six months since the last report. 
 

 



Sound [C] – the student has a sound knowledge 
and understanding of the main areas of content 
and has achieved an adequate level of 
competence in the processes and skills. 
 
Basic [B] – The student has a basic knowledge 
and understanding of the content and has 
achieved a basic level of competence in the 
processes and skills. 
 
Limited [D] – The student has an elementary 
knowledge and understanding in few areas of 
content and has achieved very limited competence 
in some of the processes and skills. 
 
High [B] – The student has a thorough knowledge 
and understanding of the content and a high level 
of competence in the processes and skills.  In 
addition, the student is able to apply this 
knowledge and these skills to most situations. 
 
Outstanding [A] – The student has an extensive 
knowledge and understanding of the content and 
can readily apply this knowledge.  In addition, the 
student has achieved a very high level of 
competence in the processes and skills and can 
apply these skills to new situations.   
 
As always if you have any queries regarding your 
child’s learning progress please make an 
appointment to speak with the class teacher.  
 

Term 2 Holidays 
Wishing all families a happy and safe holiday 
period. Don’t forget that students return on 
Tuesday 24 July. 
 
Please remember that during the holiday period 
children will be out and about so be extra cautious 
when driving. Children do not have the mental 
capacity to be able to successfully judge distance 
or speed of cars when attempting to cross the road. 
 
Help keep our children safe!  

       
Attention on Attendance 

Congratulations to the 40 students who remain 
with a perfect attendance record for 2018. As we 
reach the middle of the year I am conscious that 
cold and flu season is well upon us and we thank 
parents who help stop the spread of disease by 
keeping their children home when sick. In the 
coming terms I will be acknowledging 2 groups of 

students – those with perfect attendance as well as 
those with exceptional attendance. Watch this 
space for more information! 
 
Rebecca Wild 
PRINCIPAL 
 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
 
K-6 ASSEMBLY 
This week’s K-6 Assembly will be held this 
Wednesday 4 July from 1.35pm in the School Hall. 
Class 1/2S will perform an item. 
 

AUSTRALIA’S BIGGEST MORNING TEA 
 

You’re invited to:  Australia’s Biggest Morning 
Tea  
Who:  Parents, relatives and friends of 

WPS 
When:  Thursday 5 July 2018 
Time:   9am – 10:00am 
Where:  Wyoming Public School 
Why:   To raise money for cancer research 
What:   Have a cuppa and cake and be 
entertained by some of our very talented students. 
 
How much:  A gold coin donation 
 
Following our morning tea, we will be having 
Senior Constable Tommerup from Gosford Police 
Station visiting our school for a parent information 
session to discuss topics such as: 
 
*Internet safety; 
*Online gaming; 
*Websites children may be accessing and the 
potential dangers. 
 
She will have lots of tips for parents/carers and will 
be able to answer any questions you may have. 
 
Hope to see you there  
 
Rose Wastell 
COORDINATOR 
 

STAGE 3 MOGO TOWN EXCURSION 
 
To assist with payment the following payment plan 
has been arranged: 
 
The next payment for camp is due: 
 
$ 60  no later than Tuesday 24 July 
$ 60  no later than Tuesday 31 July 
 
Please note: all camp payments need to be 
finalised by Tuesday 31 July 2018. 
 
Sharon Shearman 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 



CENTRAL COAST DANCE FESTIVAL 
 
Wyoming Public School Dance Group are 
performing in the Central Coast Dance Festival this 
year at Laycock Street Theatre. Their dance 
‘Funky Town’ will be on tomorrow night Tuesday 3 
July 2018. 
 
Tickets went on sale Thursday 14 June and can be 
purchased through their website 
www.laycockstreettheatre.com. Prices are adults 
$20 and children $17. When purchasing the 
tickets, you will need to indicate Show F- Tuesday 
3 July and choose either the 6:30pm or 8:15pm 
show.  
 
The dance group will perform twice, once in each 
show. We cannot wait to see their entertaining 
performance. 
 
Carly Dufficy 
DANCE ORGANISER 
 

PSSA GIRLS & BOYS SOCCER KNOCKOUT 
 
On Tuesday 26 June, the girls' soccer team 
participated in a soccer match against Point Clare.  
 
Even though we lost, all the girls contributed very 
well and had a great time. In the second half of the 
game we managed to score a goal, scored by 
Alexia K. We tried our best and never lost hope but 
sadly we didn't win.  
 
Thank you to all the girls who participated in the 
soccer team. Also we could like to say thank you 
to Mrs Adams for coaching us and encouraging us 
to try our best. 
 
Written by Faith K, Minjy L and Anjeline M. 
 
On Monday 25 June, the boys’ soccer team played 
at Fagan Park.  The boys who played for Wyoming 
were Kodi T, Jett A, Joel W, Kai M, Cameron P, 
Ashton M, Nick T, Liam N, Joseph S, Josh K, Koda 
A-L, Jamie F, Kevin M and Deondre H. 
 
The first game Wyoming played was against Valley 
View PS.  The score against them was 7-0 their 
way.  Then we were playing at 11.45am for our 
next game.  We watched Gosford vs Point Clare 
and the team who lost, was Point Clare so we had 
to play against them in our second game.  The 
score was 3-4 their way.  Kevin scored our first 
goal in the first half.  In the second half Kai scored 
2 goals making it 3-4.  We were close.   
 
Thank you to the boys who played and 
represented Wyoming.  Everyone had great 
sportsmanship. 
 
Written by Liam and Nick 
 
 

WEEKLY AWARDS 
 
HONOUR CERTIFICATE 
An Honour Certificate is awarded when a student 
has earned ten Certificates of Merit, ten Reading 
Awards of Excellence, ten Principal’s Awards or a 
combination. Students may collect their 
Certificates of Merit, Reading Awards of 
Excellence and Principal’s Awards over a number 
of years to earn their Honour Certificate. 

 
I have presented an Honour Certificate 
to the following students.  
 

  Matilda B 
  Lucille B 
  Joshua B 
  Jett C 
  Jake F 
  Jamie F 
  Molly L 

Ryan M 
  Meadow P 
  Liam W 
 
Congratulations!! Keep up the great work. 
 
PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
 
Just a reminder that the class awards collected for 
the Principal’s Award must be collected within the 
one school year.  As each class award is used 
towards a Principal’s Award it is marked on the 
back.  This means that a class award can only be 
used once towards a Principal’s Award. 

 
The following students have been 
presented with a Principal’s Award. 

 
Yerin A  Benjamin A 
Karimah B  Zahrn B 
Levi B-D  Matilda B 
Heidi B   Lucille B 
Maddison B  Xanthe B 
Xavier B  Joshua B 
Indi B   Mekah B 
Milarni B  Carter B 
Daviontaye C  Alexis C 
Miah C   Bella C 
Nina C   Skye C 
Rory C   Jett C 
Mia C   Matthew C 
Emma-Lee D  Rabten D 
Oliver D  Braiden D 
Karla D  Ava F 
Sharlotte F  Nate F 
Jamie F  Mackayla F 
Annaleise F  Ryan F 
Mia G   Amelia G 
Jasmine G  Ameliah G 
Ava H   Cooper H 
Caden H  Shannon H 

http://www.laycockstreettheatre.com/


Tahlia H  Kai H 
Breeze H  James H-B 
Lyllyth H  Kaiden J 
Laila K   Molly K 
Aiden K  Hayden K 
Clementine L  Lucas L 
Jacinta L  Noah M 
Kai M   Michael M 
Connor M  Grace M 
Libby M  Bella N 
Taliah O  Helena P 
Annabelle P  Danny P 
Caitlin R  Jaedym R 
Jayda S  Kamilah S 
Ava-Grace S  Jai S 
Kaitlin S  Annabella S-H 
Nate S   Sasha S 
Dallas T  Jayden T 
Riley T   Alysha T 
Lara W   Mia-Rose W 
Aurora W  Aiden W 
Braidon W   Isabella W 
 
CERTIFICATE OF MERIT 

 
Congratulations to the following students 
who were presented with Certificates of 
Merit. 

KM  Sarah B A 
  Jazmin S 
KR  Te Ao C 
  Tahlia M 
KS  Kyewaune C 
  Kamilah S 
K-3E  Ethan A 
1/2H  Matthew C 
  Kayne T 
1/2O  Georgia S 
  Nate S 
1-2R  Sophia M 
  Harley R-F 
1-2S  Cooper B 
  Bethany P 
1-2W  Amabelle D 
  Jake F 
3-4M  Oliver D 
  Jai S 

3-4P  Molly K 
  Sara W 
3-4W  Tylar B 
  Robbie G 
3-6A  Erik A 
  Braidon W 
3-6F  Jet B 
5-6D  Koda A-L 
  Jett A 
5-6H  Jasmine G 
  Riley T 
5-6S  Laila K 
  Aziz Q 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
Reliance GP Super Clinic, West Gosford, now 
have more doctors and more available 
consultations. Reliance would like to offer our 
families first available appointments wherever 
possible. Open 7am-10pm, 365 days a year, even 
Christmas. 
Call 4304 1333 www.reliancehealth.com.au. 
 

 
 
 

 
  

http://www.reliancehealth.com.au/
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